

Carthorpe Parish Council

MINUTES

of the meeting held on Monday 29 March 2021
via Zoom

Present

Mr Charlie Craggs	- Chairman (CC)	Cllr Annabel Wilkinson - County Councillor (AW)
Mr Keith Bartlem	- Parish Councillor (KB)	Cllr David Webster – District Councillor (DW)
Mr Jonathan Jessop	- Parish Councillor (JJ)	Mrs Maggie Haigh - Clerk (MH)
Mr Martin Deal	- Parish Councillor (MD)	
Mr Kevin Askham	- Parish Councillor (KA)	0 members of the public

20.70 Apologies for Absence

None

20.71 Declarations of Interest

20.71.1 There were no declarations of interest.

20.72 Minutes of Previous Meeting

20.72.1 The minutes of the meeting of 8 February 2021 were approved and signed as correct. (MH pp CC as Zoom Meeting).

20.73 Matters Arising

20.73.1 None.

20.74 Finance

20.74.1 Receipts & Expenditure

A brief summary of the financial situation was given. £13325.17 closing balance of which £11543.75 is CIL Funds.

Clerk to receive £525.00 payment for the year.

20.74.2 Barclays Savings Account

Total stands at £499.74

20.75 Planning

20.75.1 None received.

20.76 Review of Correspondence Received

20.76.1 All matters circulated via email.

White Rose Update – 6 May 2021 is currently the last date on which PC meetings can be held via Zoom. Decision taken to hold the AGM on 19 April 2021 followed by the Open Meeting on 4 May 2021.

YLCA Membership to be paid.

All Election Information has been displayed on the noticeboard.

MH

MH

20.77 Matters for Discussion

20.77.1 Footpath Signage

Directional Signs – Paths still to be walked & landowners to be approached in advance of installation on north side of the village.

JJ had installed a number of signs on their land.

The suggested possible footpath diversion on Jessop/Camp Hill land has not been actioned following a discussion between AW and NYCC RofW Officer.

Predicted costs in excess of £4k were felt too prohibitive.

CC

Stiles – it was noted that a number of stiles are not fit for purpose. MH has photographed many. JJ still awaiting the replacement of one & will share costs. Further discussions to then take place.

JJ

JJ suggested landowners lead a walk for all villagers over the footpaths on their land, once the stiles, gates & signage are in good order. This would open discussion and put over their point of view. A vet could also perhaps be invited to explain the issues with dog fouling.

JJ

20.77.2 *CIL Funds*

AW circulated the list of approved contractors following the last meeting & JJ had approached three of those listed locally to supply quotes, but still awaited. Will continue to pursue.

JJ

20.77.3 *Salt Bin*

A salt bin & salt has been purchased. It is currently stored with MD, awaiting installation once the builders & contractors have finished at The Paddock.

MD

20.77.4 *Asset Register*

Agreed that IT items should be depreciated at 25-30% per annum & all other items at 10%. Asset Register to be updated.

MH

PC old laptop to be donated to ReBoot NY.

AW

All information on ReBoot NY to be circulated to all & info placed on noticeboard.

MH

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.15pm. The next meeting, which will be the AGM, will be held on Monday 19 April 2021, subject to further Government guidance or via Zoom.